
Middle Georgia State University 
Faculty Affairs Committee 

September 16, 2022 
 
 

 
 
(1) Call to Order  
 
The Faculty Affairs Committee (“the Committee”) was called to order at 9:00am on Friday, 
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(4) Election of Committee Recorder  
 
Annie Watson volunteered to be the be the recorder for the 2022-2023 Faculty Affairs 
Committee. 
 
Javan Frazier moved for Annie Watson to be elected the Committee’s recorder. 

• Kelly Whiddon seconded the motion. 
• The motion passed unanimously. 

 
 
 

 
(5) Resolving Old Business  
 
Javan Frazier moved to accept all old business as resolved. 

• Charles Matson seconded the motion. 
• The motion passed unanimously. 

 
 
 
 
(6) New Business  
 
(A) Annual Committee Report 
 
Gary Cole presented the charge for the Committee to report on the AY2021-2022 Committee’s 
progress. He suggested sending an email blast and/or making individual reports to departments. 
 
Rebecca Lanning concurred with the choice of sending an email to the faculty listserv, 
particularly since all departments may not be represented on the Committee. 
 
Tina Ashford suggested publishing the information in Inside MGA. 
 
Steve Wallace reminded the Committee that there used to be a meeting at the end of every year 
where all of the committees and boards gave a report of the year’s progress. He also suggested 
that since an email from every committee could be overwhelming, it could establish a place for 
annual committee reports on the Shared Governance website. The Committee would have to 
send an email this first time to tell everyone to look there if interested, since that is not the 
current culture.1  
 
Gary Cole suggested combining all three options (with a short summary in an email 
announcement). 
 

                                                 
1 Phillip Lux is the web admin who maintains the site. The report would need to be sent to him for upload 
(webadmin@mga.edu).  

mailto:webadmin@mga.edu
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Ervin Briones concurred with the idea of posting on the shared governance site and sending an 
email to announce the report. 
 
Rebecca Lanning suggested the creation of a D2L page for faculty governance, which could 
also send notifications about the posting of important information. 
 
Gary Cole volunteered to follow up on the idea of a D2L page and getting information in Inside 
MGA.
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Gary Cole presented the Committee’s third charge: updating/maintaining the faculty handbook. 
He noted that there are some things that do need to be updated (including the inclusion of the 
Principal Lecturer position and updating the year label on the handbook).  
 
Rebecca Lanning noted that in AY2018-2019, the faculty handbook had a major update, so the 
document should be close to up-to-date. 
 
Gary Cole suggested two options for moving forward:  
 
(1) Break the Committee into smaller groups, with each taking a section of the handbook to 
review and report on. The concern would be that not all members of the Committee may have 
enough information on or experience with the institution to know what is up to date.  
 
(2) Break the handbook into sections and have all members of the Committee review a few 
sections of the handbook for each meeting, with sections 1-3 under review for the October 
meeting. 
 
Luke Buffenmyer asked if the Committee should be reviewing for mistakes or for new content. 

• Gary Cole clarified that both tasks will be necessary, especially for members of the 
Committee with extensive knowledge of the policies. 

 
Steve Wallace noted that the Executive Committee did conduct a partial review of the handbook 
in Spring 2022 but did not make all necessary changes to the handbook, at least in part because 
promotion and tenure standards were about to change. They did, however, align what they could 
with all of the USG policies, tried to find and fix typos, and ensure that the handbook aligned 
with other governance documents.  
 
Gary Cole proposed that the Committee complete a review of the handbook during this 
academic year.  
 
Luke Buffenmyer moved that the Committee review sections of the handbook for each of its 
meetings this year. 

• Charles Matson seconded the motion. 
• The motion passed unanimously. 

 
Steve Wallace suggested the creation of a shared document where all members of the 
Committee could collectively make comments/edits. 

• Gary Cole offered to follow up, with Kelly Whiddon’s assistance.  
• James Hagler noted that all members should note who they are when making 

suggestions/edits to this document.  
 
 
  




